
MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING 

YOUNG DRESSAGE ASSOCIATION INC. 
DATE 17 March 2020 

PLACE Various locations via teleconference starting at 7pm 

PRESENT Megan Bryant, Jenny Bryant, Pat Healey, Julie Vandyke, Vicki Anderson, 

Sue Walker, Kate Still, Anne Nelson, Amba McGoldrick, Kim Lang, Karen 

Skimmings, Stasi Grovenor 

APOLOGIES  

MINUTES FROM 

PREVIOUS 

MEETING 

As this was a special meeting called just to discuss the need to postpone our 

2020 Championships due to the Coronavirus pandemic, it was decided to 

carry the minutes from our February meeting forward to whenever our next 

ordinary meeting is held. 

BUSINESS ARISING 

OUT OF MINUTES 

 

TREASURER’S 

REPORT 

Kim did present an abbreviated Treasurer’s report as tabled. 

CORRESPONDENCE  

GENERAL 

BUSINESS 
 Both Equestrian Australia and ENSW strongly recommend cancelling 

all events for at least 4 weeks. 

 Motion – Given the above directive and the YDA Committee’s wish 

to put human safety and well being foremost, it was moved that our 

2020 Donges Supa IGA Dressage Championships be postponed to a 

date later in the year. All committee members agreed with this – 

motion carried. 

 Megan advised that she had contacted Southern Cross Stables  and 

they said there would be no charge if we were rescheduling and 

would carry our booking forward to that date. 

 Kim advised that she had contacted the motels where we had reserved 

rooms and they would also not charge as long as we were re-booking 

 The Rugs and embroidery have already been done and paid for, so 

hopefully we can re-use these if we are able to reschedule later this 

year 

 Nominate will keep their usual 5.5% administration fee for the 

bookings already taken for the Championships. A motion was put 

forward that YDA carry that cost (approx.. $3000) so that competitors 

can be given a full refund of their entry fees. Morion carried. 

 ENSW is apparently asking the NSW Office of Sport for underwrite 

losses from cancelled events but we will have to wait to see if this 

happens. If so we may be able to apply to get some of these costs 

back 

 Amba will ask the sponsors if they are happy to stay on board for a 

date later in the year. Will need to offer them the opportunity to get 

their sponsorship money back if they wish. Will plan to keep all 

product given for sponsorship at this stage. 

 Kim will contact Motels, Skip Bin hire, Hilltops Council, Watering 



and advise them of changes/ cancel bookings etc 

 Anne will contact the Judges and advise them of the postponement 

and ask if they would be available for the later date 

 Megan will contact Southern Cross stables  

 Amba will contact Moggas Hire, Rotary Club of Young and other 

caterers 

 Pat  will return the three volunteer packages from Powderly’s 

Pumping and Irrigation Services 

 Discussion was then held regarding possible dates for rescheduling 

later this year. As the government has indicated they expect certain 

bans to be in place as long as 6 months, the following dates were 

considered: 11 – 13 September, 6 – 8 November and 13- 15 

November. 

 Megan advised that the temporary stables were already booked for the 

November dates, so it was decided to try to reschedule for 11- 13 

September 

 Megan will re-book the stables for those dates and check with DNSW 

about September dates 

 Video competitions – it was discussed and decided to offer video 

competitions in lieu of our other scheduled competition dates for the 

next few months. These have been offered before ( during Equine 

Influenza shutdown for example) and proved popular as they offer 

competitors the option to keep riding and competing. Amba and 

Megan will look at setting up first one for 19 April. 

 Toilet/shower block – it was decided to try to have a working bee if 

possible when the unit is ready to re-locate to the grounds, Ian Bryant 

has already done some work on it and will need to be re-imbursed for 

some materials etc. 

 Kim advised that the Property insurance etc had been paid and had 

increased to $2700. 

 Keep watching for any possible grants etc as there may be extra funds 

available to help support organisations through the pandemic. 

 Next meeting – date to be decided. 

 


